THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, May 29, 2008

Place:


Rob Thompson’s, 82 Arrowwood Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Rob Thompson
Walter Mills

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m. by Rob Thompson, President.  Minutes from the April 16, 2008 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that as of April 30, payment is overdue from 9 homeowners, including the three who have been chronically delinquent, and the one where the bankruptcy court has awarded the Common reimbursement for $1,810 (still to be received).  Substantial past due amounts from last year have been received from two homeowners; details are reported in the full Treasurer’s report at the end of these minutes.

Jeff is concerned that more homeowners have been late paying in the past two quarters than in the previous year.  In addition to the 3 – 4 chronically overdue accounts, there are several new situations each quarter who are not paying on time.  Jeff is personally following up and calling each overdue homeowner.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted and is included at the end of this document.
Discussion items

Community event:  

Patrick DeLorenzo presented the schedule of summer concerts on the Bloomfield Green, and the Board selected June 26 for our neighborhood community event.  We will send out a flyer announcing the concert and asking neighbors to join at one marked location (balloons and a sign to mark the gathering spot).  Board members will provide soft drinks.  Laurrie will put an announcement on the web site.

To foster enthusiasm we agreed to ask street captains to get interest going about the event among their neighbors.  

· Patrick will call Thriaya Mahdi Wagner to get the Quail Run people interested (and he will ask her about signage)

· Jeff will call Angela Brooks for Spring Hill Lane.

· Rob will call Susan True for Spice Bush Lane.
· Laurrie will call the Timothy Lane neighbors Stoneciphers & Donahues and Patrick will call MacDonald and Bredikis
Committees / Vendors:  

Walter reported that water has been turned on at all locations.  Green Machine has fixed the leaks and replaced needed controllers.  All sprinklers are operational now, and are scheduled to go on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays at 4 a.m. for 20 minutes.

A homeowner on Arrowwood asked to have dead branches in the common area behind his house removed.  Walter will contact him to let him know that the association is not maintaining the “wild” non-landscaped areas surrounding the common.  If there is a safety issue, trees will be removed, but otherwise the woods are left in their natural state, including dead or fallen limbs.

A homeowner on Arrowwood disputes where his property ends and where the common should be mowing.  Jeff may have the surveyor’s maps and will get those to Walter if he has them.  Walter will then contact the homeowner to try to settle the disputed area using the maps.

A homeowner on Spice Bush has not mowed her lawn and Patrick will send a letter from the Covenant Committee asking whether there is a problem, and letting her know the lawn needs to be maintained.

Patrick reported that the Covenant Committee completed approval of the request for a homeowner on Spring Hill to add a pergola and walk.

Laurrie walked the common areas with Bartlett Tree Experts on May 29, and reported that we have 3 more dead trees that need removal.  The Board approved $90 for Bartlett to take out the dead trees.  The remainder of the landscape trees are surviving, but the majority need to have the flare of the trunk exposed to prevent any further decline or die off.  The Board approved $1,400 to have one third of the stressed trees treated this year, and we will propose adding the same amounts to the 2009 and 2010 budgets to complete the work on the remaining 2/3 of the landscape trees.  Laurrie will contact Bartlett to authorize the first 1/3 of the trees (Bartlett to determine which ones).

Three trees along Deerfield have no mulch, and Walter will ask Dynamic to add mulch at those locations.

The community tag sale was held in May, with 3 or 4 households on Quail Run participating.  No disruption or traffic issues occurred, and the sale was apparently a success.

Next Meeting

The June meeting will be canceled.  The next meeting will be July 16 at Sostman’s.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm

Report of the Treasurer – May, 2008 

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
Maintenance Fees
As of May 26, payments for the second quarter have been received from 57 homeowners. Included among the nine unpaid accounts are three of the accounts that have been delinquent for more than one quarter (see below for additional comments).

Delinquent Accounts
The status of the four ongoing delinquent accounts is as follows:

· 11 Spring Hill Lane – Payment received on April 16 for all amounts past due, plus prospective payment for maintenance fees through the 4th quarter of this year. This account is now current.

· 22 Spice Bush Lane – Payment received for $1,215.00 on May 1 against a balance due of $1,455.00. This account is now current through the first quarter of 2008 but has not paid for the 2nd quarter (including a $25 late fee assessed for the 1st quarter late payment).

· 9 Quail Run Lane – No payments have been received. The outstanding balance due through the 2nd quarter is $1,690.00. This account has been turned over to collection.

· 13 Quail Run Lane – Payment has not been received from the bankruptcy trustee (expected amount to be received from the trustee is $1,810.00). In addition, this homeowner has been billed for the 1st and 2nd quarter of 2008 but has not paid. The outstanding balance due is now $480 (including $25 late fees for both quarters). This account has not been turned over to collection. If payment is not received by the end of the quarter, acceleration and penalty will be applied and the account will be turned over to collection.

Status of Association Finances
The current balance in the three association bank accounts is as follows:
Checking account


$12,615.42

Reserve Fund Money Market
    
  10,562.97

Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    6,742.20








$29,920.59

The association is operating within budget for all budget categories. The transfer of $4,500 was made from the checking account to the Reserve Fund on May 5, and the transfer for the Capital Expenditures Fund will be made later in the year.

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on April 16 total $4,970.46. Included among the disbursements was a payment of $468.00 to Prestige Collection for their work in securing partial payment of overdue fees from the homeowner at 22 Spice Bush Lane. An exhibit showing all individual payments will be distributed at the May 29th Board meeting. 

State Filing

We are required to file an Annual Report for Corporations with the State of Connecticut. This can be done on-line and requires disclosure of names and addresses of all officers and directors of the corporation. A $25 filing fee payable to the Secretary of the State must be submitted with the annual report.

Resale Certificates

There have been no resale certificates issued since the April 16th board meeting.

Prepared and submitted by: 

Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer

The Common at Sinnott Farm 
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